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DVRC Briefs
Governing Board Study Session

Monday, Dec. 4 

6:30 p.m., Farnsworth

Line Dancing

Tuesday, Dec. 5, 12 and 19

6 p.m., Farnsworth

Coffee Social

Saturday, Dec. 9 and 23

7:30 a.m., Read Hall

Santa’s Workshop Sale

Saturday, Dec. 9

10 a.m. – 2 p.m., Read Hall

Sentimental Christmas Show

Sunday, Dec. 10

4:30 – 6:30 p.m., Farnsworth 

Governing Board Meeting

Monday, Dec. 11

6:30 p.m., Farnsworth Hall

Pancake Breakfast

Saturday, Dec. 16

7:30 a.m. – 9:30 a.m., Farnsworth

Monthly Potluck

Thursday, Dec. 21

5:30 p.m., Farnsworth

Welcome to New Residents
at Dreamland Villa!

by Cyn Munday
Please consider this a sincere 

welcome to our newest Residents of 
Dreamland Villa. This article is for 
you. You are the newest residents and 
thus are looking to learn about your 
new community. The welcome mat is 
out and we sincerely hope to meet you 
soon either at a “Social” hour given 
in your honor or at a monthly potluck 
or pancake breakfast. Our social hour 
was a huge success in October and we 
are counting on you to make January 
just as good or better!   

Please know you are more than 
welcome to join us at any time for an 
event or activity.  Please drop by the 
offi  ce if you have any questions or you 
could just drop in for a friendly visit; 
get acquainted time.  

 This is a 55+ Adult community 
with the majority of all activities/
events planned and run by volunteers 
including our Welcome Committee. 
There will a social hour Saturday, 
January 6 at 10:00 a.m. at Read Hall 
320 N 55th Pl., please plan on coming 
down and learning a bit about your 
new community. Our sincere desire 
is to be informative and friendly. 
Please come down and get a little 
familiar with your new community 
and meet some of the other folks 
who have just moved here. Please 
plan to join us.  

Please take a moment to visit our 
website at www.dreamlandvilla.org 
for a complete listing of activities. 
The list of activities is also listed 

on the calendar on the back page of 
this paper, including the various card 
games, social gatherings and clubs 
that are open to all who support the 
community. The Citizen newspaper 
is delivered to each address here 
in Dreamland November through 
May by volunteers however it’s 
also available at the pool areas both 
at the Office complex on 55th Pl 
and at Farnsworth Hall at 6159 E 
University St. 

We look forward to meeting you 
soon and hope you will not hesitate to 
call with any questions you may have 
regarding Dreamland Villa. Again, 
our offi  ce staff  is there for you. This 
is a clean, quiet, friendly place so we 
genuinely hope you will come join us! 

  Audit Committee 
Members Needed!

by Ward Jennings, Treasurer
Do you have an interest in being a member of this 

committee to audit the calendar year 2017 fi nancial records?  
Dreamland Villa Retirement Community’s fi nancial 

records and procedures are audited each year by an ad hoc 
committee of three qualifi ed members in good standing.   
(For more information please refer to the DVRC By Laws, 
Article VI, Section 4 available at Dreamland Villa.Org 
website, Digital Library, Offi  cial Documents.)

If you’re interested, please submit your name, contact 
information and your qualifi cations to the Administrative 
Offi  ce.  Or email your information to “dvcc@qwestoffi  ce.
net”.  Do you have an “audit program for a non-profi t 
entity”?  If so, please also provide it.  

At the December 4, 2017 Study Session, please plan on 
introducing yourself and presenting your qualifi cations to 
the Directors and the Community.

Time to Renew 
Your Investment in 

Dreamland Villa
by Kathie Chismar

By now you should 
have received your annual 
Verifi cation of Age and 
Occupancy affi  davit in the 
mail.  This form is vital for us 
to maintain the 55+ overlay 
that keeps Dreamland Villa’s 
status as a 55+ retirement 
community. The Annual Fee Statement is included 
with the affi  davit.  This fee of $175 per person per 
household is essential to maintain the 55+ overlay, 
maintain the facilities that preserve the value of our 
homes and give you an opportunity to vote on issues 
concerning our community. It is a bargain when 
compared to other 55+ communities in the area.

If you have a current Kee Card, you only need to 
pay the annual fee by January 31. The card you have 
will remain active. You can mail in a check with your 
affi  davit or pay in person with your affi  davit and 
check, cash or credit card. There is a $4.95 additional 
credit card fee if you wish to pay with a credit card. 

If you do not have a kee card, our volunteers will 
be processing payments after December 15 to assist 
our limited offi  ce staff .  If you are getting a card for 
the fi rst time, it will be available after that date. If 

you want the card mailed to 
you, include a stamped, self-
addressed envelope with your 
affi  davit and fee. 

There will be 
volunteers available 
in Read Hall, next to 

the offi  ce, beginning on 
January 3 at 9:00 a.m. 
to accept payments and 
process new cards. They 

also have copies of the affi  davit 
if you misplace the copy that 
was sent to you. They will 

close that offi  ce from noon 
till 1:00 p.m. for lunch. 
Payment of the annual fee 
must be made by January 
31 to keep your Kee Card 
active.

The affi  davit must be 
returned to the offi  ce to 

comply with Maricopa 
County and U.S. Department 

of Housing and Urban 
Development Requirements for 

55+ Subdivisions.
We are looking forward to 2018 

with a renewed commitment to 
keep Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community an exceptional place 
to live.

                

Accepting Nominations for Dreamland Villa 
Retirement Community (DVRC)  

2018 Board of Directors 

 

The Nominating Committee is currently accepting 
names of candidates to serve on the Dreamland 
Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors. 

 

Please submit your name and phone 
number in the DVRC office at 320 North 55th 
Place. The office is open M-F, 9:00 am to 
4:00 pm. A member of the Nominating 
Committee will contact you with further 
information. 

Elections will be  
held in February 
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WHERE RETIREMENT DREAMS COME TRUE!
DREAMLAND VILLA CITIZEN

Mary Barry, Editor

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is a monthly newspaper 
produced for the Dreamland Villa Retirement Community 

by Miller Media Services.

DREAMLAND VILLA RETIREMENT COMMUNITY 
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205 • Tel: 480-832-3461
Fax: 480-832-7585 • Website:  www.dreamlandvilla.org

STAFF
Mike Rodriguez and Jeff  Childers, Maintenance
Vicki Mitchell, Offi  ce Manager

Deadline for monthly editorial submissions is the 5th 
day of each month; deadline for all other submissions 

is the 10th day of each month and should be sent by 
email to Mary Barry, Editor, at dvcceditor@gmail.com.

For advertising information call Miller Media Services
Tel (480) 361-4431• Fax (480) 347-9167

ads@millermediaservices.com

The Dreamland Villa Citizen is provided to the Community 
by Miller Media Services at no cost to the DVC Club or 
residents through the support of its advertisers.  Due to the 
limited amount of available space, all submitted material 
may be edited or omitted as deemed necessary by the 
publisher and community club representatives.

We wish all of our wonderful communities, 
residents and supportive advertisers a very 

Merry Christmas!

Publishers of Community Association 
newspapers in prestigious Active 
Adult communities for 13+ years!

For advertising opportunities,
call 480-361-4431.

Meet the Posse
This month we’d like to introduce Keith Robb. Keith is the 

most experienced Posseman in the Dreamland Villa Posse 
and serves as our Training Offi  cer. He is a Canadian citizen 
who winters in Arizona. He’s married and has 3 children. 
It’s very rare to have a non-U.S. citizen be accepted into the 
Posse Program, but recognizing his vast experience in law 
enforcement and commitment to serve, the Sheriff ’s Offi  ce 
gave him the green light to be accepted into the program.

In all, Keith has 40 years’ experience in policing with 
both the Toronto Police Service and the Ontario Provincial 
Police, where he performed a number of duties including 
patrol, traffi  c, major crimes, drugs, youth crime, frauds, 
warrants, criminal investigations, robbery and homicide. He 
has served on many board of directors such as Women in 
Crisis, MADD Canada, Victim Services, and Anti-Bullying 
Campaign. When he’s back in Canada, he still volunteers 
with the Auxiliary Police Program for the Ontario Provincial 
Police. 

Keith has also been a foster parent and civilian instructor 
for Air Cadets. Keith is excited to volunteer with the 
Dreamland Villa Sheriff ’s Posse, and we are thrilled to have 
him.

In addition to his volunteer hours, he enjoys horseback 
riding, fi rearms  and playing in a pipes and drums band. 
Please say hi to Keith when you see him patrolling the streets 
of Dreamland Villa.

 Fraud and ID 
Protection Seminar

On November 8, 2017 at Farnsworth Hall, about 40 people 
attended the seminar hosted by Dreamland Villa Sheriff ’s 
Posse and presented by MCSO instructor Jesus Altamirano. 
Left to right, Ron Tancrede, Andrea Morroni, Reserve 
Deputy Altamirano, William Bradley, and Cliff  Gagnon

Dreamland
on the Go Travel

By Kathie Chismar
Sue Sinclair Travel is looking forward to 2018 with 

exciting travel opportunities.  We have one-day trips to the 
Heard Museum, the Tubac Arts Festival, Turf Paradise and 
the Quilt Show in Tucson. The Laughlin trips off er tickets 
to see the Righteous Brothers or the Oak Ridge Boys or a 
chance to try your luck over the St. Patrick’s Day weekend. 
If you prefer Vegas, there is a trip for Valentine’s Day. There 
is an eight-day trip to Mexico’s Copper Canyon in February. 
There may be a few seats left on the New Year’s Eve trip to 
Rocky Point. The seven-day California Coastal Cruise starts 
with two days in LA with a trip to the Reagan Museum. 

Sue Sinclair packages always include a professional tour 
guide to make your travel experience carefree and satisfying. 

The fl yers for these packages are in Read Hall and the 
offi  ce or contact me at 480 830 6641 or 732 986 7788. 
Sue Sinclair is a full-service travel agency on Main St 
and Recker. If you book your travel needs thru me, she 
gives a commission to the Dreamland Villa Retirement 
Community. Please support your community while taking 
advantage of our professional service.
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Christmas Stocking 
Project

It’s that time of the year again.  I’m Betty Ann Canino, 
a Dreamland Villa resident, and part of a group of ladies 
who make Christmas Stockings for homeless children 
here in Mesa.  We meet every Tuesday in the Velda Rose 
Community Club House, 5770 E. Colby St., from 1:00 to 
3:00 p.m.

We are in need of things to fi ll these stockings.  Into each 
we put small travel size shampoo and conditioners, soap, 
hand cream, toothbrushes and toothpaste, coloring books, 
crayons, cereal bars and small toys.  Each time you stop at 
the dollar store, please consider picking up a few things to 
share with us.  We can also use the material to make these 
stockings: solid white cotton and Christmas pattern prints. 
And if you have left over Halloween candy, we’d love 
to be able to include some in our stockings.

There is a container on my porch at 5340 E. Colby 
St. where you can drop your donations.  Or email me at 
bettycanino@gmail.com if you have any questions.  Many 
thanks for your generous contributions to make a homeless 
child’s Christmas a little better.

News from the 
Librarians Desk

Donna Hopp
The library is open on Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

from 10:00 a.m. to noon. Also on the fi rst, second and fourth 
Wednesday, we are open 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. On the fourth 
Wednesday we are also open 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. and the 
fi rst Saturday of the month 10:00 a.m. to noon. The Library is 
open to All Dreamland Villa residence that have a Kee Card. 
We have many new donated books.  Stop in and say, “Hi” 
and pick up a good book. We will be closed from December 
25th to the fi rst Wednesday in January. We will open again 
January 3rd. Please bring your Kee Card. Merry Christmas 
and Happy New Year  to all!

Memory Brick 
Garden

by Cyn Munday
The Memory Garden is calling to you.  Hopefully you 

have stopped by recently to look at our wonderful memory 
bricks. If not, perhaps you need to take an extra minute or 
two to read a few of the names on those bricks.  

There was a time when we had a wonderful lady living 
directly across the street from the offi  ce on 55th Pl. Her 
name was Yvonne Peets, you may remember her. She loved 
Dreamland and she was always a pleasure to see at any 
function where she volunteered or played cards or just to see 
as you passed by her lovely yard. Yvonne was a big supporter 
of our Memory Garden. Yvonne wanted to be the fi rst one to 
buy a brick. So when the time came to begin taking orders, 
Yvonne was the fi rst one to purchase a brick. In fact, she 
purchased two – one for her husband who had passed on and 
one for the two of them dated when they fi rst moved into 
Dreamland. 

Yvonne’s story is just one of about 120 out there in our 
memory garden. Happily when Yvonne suddenly became so 
ill and passed on, her son was thoughtful enough to purchase 
another brick in memory of both parents and all three bricks 
are placed together in our little memory garden. She is 
missed for her lovely smile that was so bright and fun and 
her support of her community. Yvonne is one of so many who 
demonstrated her love of her community by keeping up her 
home and yard;  participating in activities, and stepping up 
as a volunteer even to help serve coff ee at Pancake breakfast. 

There are so many more of you out here, just like Yvonne 
who do so much for Dreamland Villa. All those little things 
you do add up and are appreciated so much by all. Thank you 
for being a active participant in your community and helping 
to keep this the clean, quiet and friendly community. We all 
work so hard towards in our “golden” years!

Please consider purchasing a brick and being a part of our 
community for many, many years to come.  Thank you!

Neighborhood Watch
By Charlene Grande

The winter visitors are back and the meetings are starting. 
Lila Bliss had a great meeting serving root beer fl oats.

Remember to call the Posse and me for your meetings. 
It seems that our neighborhood is back to normal with a 

few incidents, all because we keep our lights on  front and 
back and our eyes on the neighbors. Keep up the good work 
and welcome back, neighbors! 
Charlene

CARD BINGO
Donna Hopp

If you are a kee card holder join the fun 
on every Thursday at Read Hall at 10:00 
a.m. It lasts around an hour. If you live 
outside of Dreamland Villa and would 
like to play, you can pay $10.00 a 
month for Card Bingo. All you 
need is 3 nickels, 3 dimes, 3 
quarters and $1 bill. We have 
been having a great group. 
Come join us. There will be 
no Card Bingo on December 28th. 
I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!   

Annual High Tea is 
Set for January 24

By Barbara Miller
Most people right now are so busy thinking of the 

coming holiday season. However, once the holidays are 
over, then the January doldrums begin to set in. But, there 
is a bright day coming on Wednesday, January 24, 2018, 
when the annual High Tea will be held at Farnsworth  Hall 
at 2:00 p.m.

This tea will have a light lunch, following the theme of 
“Tea, Crumpet and Old Age.” Tickets must be purchased 
in advance at the offi  ce for $10 each. No tickets will be 
sold at the door. 

So, mark your calendars for January 2nd and get your 
tickets early!

Are You Hungry for 
Breakfast?

By Barbara Miller
Pancakes, sausage, scrambled eggs, orange juice, coff ee 

and water – Wow! All of this breakfast for only $5.00. And, 
in addition, you can have all of the pancakes you can eat! 

You ask where and when. This is the monthly Pancake 
Breakfast held at Farnsworth Hall on Saturday, December 
16  – and serving time beginning at 7:30 a.m. and goes until 
9:00 a.m.

The host and hostess, Red and Bea Westall, would love for 
you to join many of your friends and neighbors and catch up 
on all of the news. Tickets are sold at the door. Mark your 
calendars – and we’ll see you there!

It’s a Sentimental 
Christmas Show!

by Terri Tiehen
It’s once again our annual 

Christmas Show at Farnsworth 
Hall!  

This year’s show will feature 
the gifted duo of Pat and 
Kirstin Rouse. This Las Vegas-
style musical act will be sure to 
please an audience of all ages 
with their fl air for interactive 
party fun this holiday season. 
They’ll be singing much 
loved Christmas music such 
as “Blue Christmas”, “Jingle 

Bell Rock”, “White Christmas”, and “Mary Did You Know.” 
Country and Rock & Roll tunes will also be included to round 
out this eventful afternoon of holiday fun.  

Date:  Sunday, December 10, 2017  
Time: 4:30 to 6:00 p.m.  
$10/person - $2 discount for DVRC members. 
Appetizers will be served along with coff ee, tea and water.
You may bring beverages of your own choosing.
Please purchase your tickets in advance at the DVRC offi  ce 

by December 7, 2017.  There may be a few tickets at the door 
the day of the show.  

We look forward to seeing you there and Happy Holidays to all!

Dreamland Villa
Pot Luck!

By Bea Beck
All Dreamland Villa residents and a guest may attend 

the Potlucks. The potluck will be on Thursday December 
21st. The doors open at 5:00 p.m. and the potluck starts 
at 5:30 p.m. Please bring your favorite dish to serve 10 
to 12 people, your own place setting and a beverage if 
you choose and a Hearty Appetite. Who will get Santa’s 
surprise this month?  

Swimwear
Missy, Women’s Mastectomy, Separates

Cover Ups Accessories 
Casual, Cruise, Resort Clothing

www.WhatWomenWantSwimwear.com

602-362-2983

Aquacise Fun!
November starts new hours!  

by Cathy Jageler
Be good to yourself!  Come join us for exercise fun at 

the Read Hall Pool from 1:15 to 2:00 p.m. on Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.

We work out, laugh a lot and exercise our bodies and 
our minds. Any fi tness level is welcome. As a plus to all 
the fun, we go out to breakfast and lunch once a month 
(dates to be announced at class). It’s a great place to be! 
Just show up at Read Hall Pool any day you wish to enjoy. 
Get there a bit early to warm up those muscles.

We have class if it is 70 degrees or more. You must 
have a current Dreamland Villa card to attend.  Hope to 
see you there!

Country Jam
Donna Hopp

Country Jam is held every 
Thursday. The December dates 
are the 7th,14th,21th and 28th 
at Farnsworth Hall 6159 E 
University from 1:00 pm to 
3:00 pm. It is a great time to do 
some dancing, line dancing or 
just set back and enjoy some 
great tunes played by your 
neighbors of Dreamland Villa. Donations at the door and 
concessions are sold. Open to the public. See ya all there!
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He didn’t want 

a funeral. He 

wanted a cigar 

and brandy night!

If you want a farewell

done well, you want to

call Hilary at 760-391-3456.

Call Hilary 760-391-3456 to help you with your pre-planning! 
Affordable payment plans available!

• Family owned and serving the community since 1951.

• Friendly and Caring Staff

• Crematory on site

• Travel Protection  plans for snowbirds

7900 E. Main Street

Mesa, AZ  85207

398 E. Old West Hwy.

Apache Junction, AZ  85119

21809 S. Ellsworth Rd. 

   Queen Creek, AZ
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 Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors
November 6, 2017, 6:30 p.m. Approved Study Session Minutes 

Welcome: Deb Rychlak, President. 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
Call to Order: 6:34 p.m.  
Roll Call: Ward Jennings, Secretary. 
Present:  Deb Rychlak, Johna Sharp, Donna 

May and Ward Jennings.  Patti Rockwood and 
Ann Lopez have resigned.  Four Directors were 
present which is the minimum for a quorum.   
Deb introduced Kathie Chismar and Mary 
Newkirk as two proposed interim Directors.  

Old Business: 
Update on the Maintenance and Repair 

of Dreamland Villa’s Buildings:   Building 
and Grounds Committee Chair, Gayle Dixon 
provide a preliminary report that needs 
additional work by his committee.   The 
Directors did not discuss taking any action on 
the report as presented.

President Deb Rychlak requested that 
any discussion be tabled until a future date 
regarding the hiring of a custodial person to 

take care of set ups and janitorial work. 
New Business: 

Administrative Policy and Procedure 
Manual:  Co-chairs Johna Sharp and Donna 
May.  

Proposed amendments to the Administrative 
Policy and Procedure Manual were posted as 
an attachment to this meeting’s agenda on the 
website and on the Offi  cial Bulletin Board.  
No changes to these amendments were 
discussed by the Directors. 

Transfer Fee and Kee Cards.  A lengthy 
discussion took place about continuing in 
2018 to give new residents free kee cards for 
the current year if they paid the transfer fee 
when they purchased their home.  No decision 
was agreed to.

Dual occupancy – one kee card and Payment 
Plan–Fees.   Lengthy discussions took place 
regarding possible policy revisions.   No 
decision was agreed to.     

Proposed By Law Revisions to be presented 
at the 2018 Annual General Meeting.   Johna 
Sharp presented the proposed By Law 
Revisions to the attendees.   

 2018 Annual Fee Goal:  President Deb 
Rychlak stated why she suggested a goal 
of 3,000 2018 fully paid members.   Ward 
Jennings, Treasurer, suggested the goal be set 
for 2,000 fully paid members.   There was no 
subsequent discussion.

Contracts Committee Chairperson, Bob 
Westall:  

Pineapple Pools:  Bob stated that the 
contract met the DVRC contracts criteria 
and recommended the Directors approve the 
contract.   (Pineapple Pools replace American 
Pool Care as the company to clean and 
maintain the DVRC pools/spas.)

SANTE OPERATIONS, LLC:  Bob 
stated that the Sante Operations, LLC lease 
agreement meets the DVRC contract criteria 

and recommended the Directors approve the 
contract.   (Sante Operations provides physical 
therapy and desires to use the DVRC “Green 
Room” for its onsite activities.)

Approve Emergency Purchase, 
Farnsworth Pool 7 1/2 hp motor, $1,800.   
Deb Rychlak stated that the motor was 
screeching because of a bad bearing.  The 
Directors shall be asked at the November 
13, 2017 Board of Directors Meeting to 
retroactively approve the purchase. 

Nature Walk, Reinstall chains closing off  
vehicular traffi  c.   Ward Jennings stated the 
Dreamland Villa Sheriff ’s Posse agreed that the 
chains could be reinstalled to prevent vehicular 
traffi  c from entering the Nature Walk.  No 
Director action is required to reinstall the chains. 

Adjourned:  8:32 p.m. 
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary
Open Forum Comments are posted at the 

end of these minutes at Dreamlandvilla.org.

Dreamland Villa Retirement Community Board of Directors
November 13, 2017 Approved Meeting Minutes

Welcome:  Deb Rychlak, President.
Pledge of Allegiance. 
Call to Order:  6:30 p.m. 
Roll Call:  Ward Jennings, Secretary.
Present:  Deb Rychlak, Donna May, Johna Sharp and Ward 

Jennings. Four Directors are the minimum number required 
for a quorum. A quorum was present.

Ratifi cation and Approval of Meeting Minutes: Johna 
Sharp moved to ratify the October 10, 2017 Board of Directors 
Minutes, the October 24, 2017 Executive Session Minutes and 
the November 6, 2017 Study Session Minutes.  Motion carried 
unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report: Ward Jennings, Treasurer.   
A copy of the newly approved September and October 2017 

Budget compared to Actual Statement of Operational Revenue 
and Expenses was provided to the Directors and attendees. For 
the two months, revenue is $11,824 greater than projected. 
Expenses are $3,820 lower than projected. The cash balance 
improved by $15,644 compared to the initial budget.  

Also provided was a summary of fi nancial information 
comparing Calendar Years 2011 to 2016. The report shows a 
steady decline in annual revenue from dues/fees and a decline 
of equivalent fully paid members from 3,694 in 2011 to 
1,906 in 2016. The 2017 membership decline is estimated to 
be 4.27% or the smallest decline since 2011.  Copies of this 
report is attached to these minutes.

Administrative Service Manager’s Report: Report on fi le 
in the offi  ce.

Standing Committee Reports: Reports, if provided by the 
Committee Chairperson, are on fi le in the offi  ce.  

Building and Grounds Committee: Ward Jennings moved to 
reimburse Tim Kline Roofi ng, LLC an estimated cost of $60 
for obtaining a Bulk Asbestos Analysis Summary Report for 
the Mansard Roof tile samples. The Report showed the tiles 
did not have asbestos.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Farnsworth Hall Rental: Ward Jennings moved to establish 
a $300 per month budget, starting December 2017 through 
March 2018, to advertise the availability of Farnsworth Hall 
for outside venue rentals. Motion carried unanimously.    

Old Business: 
None.
New Business: 
Resignation and Appointments:  Donna May moved to 

accept the resignation of Ann Lopez as an interim Director.  
Motion carried unanimously.  

     Johna Sharp moved to remove Ann Lopez as a check 
signer. Motion carried unanimously.  

President Rychlak requested the Directors advice and 
consent for her appointment of Bruce Gile, Mary Newkirk and 

Kathie Chismar as interim board directors.  
Bruce Gile and Mary Newkirk received the Directors 

unanimous advice and consent.
Kathie Chismar received one YES vote. Directors Donna 

May, Johna Sharp and Ward Jennings voted no. Kathie was 
not seated as an interim Director. President Rychlak swore in 
the two new interim Directors.

President Rychlak accepted the resignation of Ward Jennings 
as Secretary of the Board upon completion of the November 
13, 2017 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes.

   The Directors unanimously elected Mary Newkirk as the 
new Secretary of the Board.  President Rychlak swore in the 
new secretary.

Ward Jennings moved to designate Mary Newkirk and Bruce 
Gile as additional check signers. Motion carried unanimously.  

Ward Jennings resigned as the DVRC Statutory Agent. The 
Directors unanimously approved Deb Rychlak as the new 
DVRC Statutory Agent. 

With the Directors’ unanimous advice and consent, 
President Rychlak appointed Bea and Red Westall Co-Chairs 
of the Kitchen Sub-Committee.

Approval of Lease/Contracts: Donna May moved to 
approve the lease agreement between Sante Operations, LLC 
and DVRC with regard to physical therapy services for DVRC 
members.   Motion carried unanimously.   

Johna Sharp moved to approve the contract between 
Pineapple Pools and DVRC for the cleaning and maintenance 
of the DVRC pools/spas. Motion carried unanimously.

(Note: the Contract Committee Chairperson, Bob Westall, at 
the November 6, 2017 Study Session provided his approval of 
the lease and contract and vendors’ certifi cates of insurance.)  

Johna Sharp moved to ratify the emergency purchase of a 
7.5 hp motor costing $1,800 for the Farnsworth Hall pool.  
Motion carried unanimously.

Administrative Policy & Procedure Manual Revisions:  
Donna May moved to approve the amendments identifi ed 
as Rev #3, dated November 13, 2017 to the Adiminstrtive 
Policy & Procedure Manual. Motion carried unanimously.  
The approved amendments shall be attached to these Minutes 
and may be found on the Dreamlandvilla.org website, Digital 
Library.  

By Laws Revisions:Johna May moved to recommend 
the Directors propose that the attached By Law revisions be 
presented to the January 9, 2018 annual general meeting for 
the members’ approval. Motion carried unanimously. The 
proposed By Law revisions shall be posted on the offi  cial 
bulletin board, Dreamland Villa.org website and shall be 
published in the Citizen as soon as possible.  

Ward Jennings moved that no person be authorized to 

accept or enter into a payment plan on behalf of Dreamland 
Villa Retirement Community until such time as the Board 
of Directors revises the existing Administrative Policy and 
Procedure, Payment Plan – Fees last updated May 14, 2014. 
Person means Administrative Staff  whether paid or volunteer 
and each Director and Offi  cer. Motion carried unanimously.  

Further Ward Jennings stated that until the Directors revise 
the related policies, these are the DVRC policies that are in 
place: a.  each person occupying a household shall pay the 
$175 2018 annual fee and b. for 2018, new residents shall 
pay the one-time $400 transfer fee AND each occupant shall 
pay the $175 annual fee.  The temporary practice of giving 
free kee cards to those who paid the $400 one-time transfer 
fee shall be discontinued eff ective 1/1/2018.

Adjourned:  8 p.m.
Submitted by Ward Jennings, Secretary
Open Forum Comments:
Ward Jennings stated that the governing documents require 

potential safety hazards be addressed by DVRC as soon as 
possible and that DVRC maintain existing facilities in good 
repair.  To this end Ward Jennings stated that as a DVRC Board 
of Directors Offi  cer he would approve the Building and Grounds 
Chairperson to purchase a new water heater, at a cost estimated 
to be $600, for placement in Read Hall and to have the pressure 
relief value properly plumbed outside of the building.
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MECHANICA

L

H . V. A . C .

SOS Mechanical
Heating & Air Conditioning

Family Owned & Operated
Licensed • Bonded • Insured

480-650-7087 

Valley
Heating, Cooling

& Appliances
ROC# 81733 & 81753

AzValleyServices.com

Licensed, Bonded & Insured
A+ Rating BBB

Family Owned & Operated
Since 1976

480-649-0000

AC/Heater Service
 or Winter Check-Up

$49.95

Coming Soon!
 Don’t Miss It!

by Cathy Jageler

Diamond Rocks - #1 
Neil Diamond Impersonator

Paperback Writer – 
The Beatles Experience

Jan. 11th Thursday, 7pm
Jan. 17th Wed. 7pm 

$20 www.purplepass.com 
(search Farnsworth Hal l)

Or DVRC offi ce 320 N 55th Pl. 

Eat, Drink and Enjoy! 
Set up by 5:00p.m.

by DVRC Events

Now you can come 
to Farnsworth Hall 

before 
the event to eat!
Thursday, Jan. 11th Diamond Rocks 

concert 7 - 9 pm
 Der Brat Wagen – Authentic 

German Brats, wieners, sauerkraut and 
pomme frites (French Fries)

 Plus
 Specials, like smoked pork chops or our 

famous ‘Bratchos’.   $10 per plate.
You do not have to attend  the event to eat.

Dreamland Villa 
Nature Walk

by Dave Senke 
Thank you to all the volunteers that helped on the Nature 

Walk clean up.  It always works out well when we have a 
good group of people show up. 

The power company is going through and cutting trees 
away from power lines and poles and hopefully take away 
all they cut. 

We will have another clean up in February 2018.
 Thanks also to those that have donated to the trail fund.  

This helps pay for hiring the chipping company and trail 
improvements.

 TAD Mgmt. presents  
Concert Series  -  2018

@
Farnsworth hall

$20 each
7pm – doors open at 6:00pm

1/11/2018... Diamond Rocks…
Neil Diamond

1/17/2017... Paperback Writer…Beatles

2/1/2018... Linda Ronstadt...
Our newest production

2/8/2018... Chance Tinder...
Project Elvis Presley

2/20/2018... Nashville Gold…Variety

2/28/2018... The Fly Boys...
New to TAD…Jazz & Swing

3/14/2018... Not Fade Away...
Buddy Holly

3/20/2018... Mick Adams & 
The Rolling Stones

Get your tickets early at 
www.purplepass.com  

Or 
at DVRC offi ce after Nov. 1st

(cash or check)

Buy all Eight for $120  ($40 savings)

ARE YOU A P.E.O. 
AWAY FROM HOME?

PLEASE JOIN US on the second Wednesday of each 
month when the Dreamland Villa visiting P.E.O. members 
meet for brunch at 9:30 a.m. 

You are the reason the Social Group is successful. Come 
connect with other P.E.O.’s. December 13, 2017 will 
be the next opportunity for you to join us. Mark your 
calendars and come enjoy meeting other P.E.O. members 
here for winter vacations.

For more information, please call or text Mary Epperson, 
DC, at 520-208-3628. You will be notifi ed where we are 
meeting by email or phone.  Please be prepared to provide 
an e-mail address, if available, when you call.

  Book Club
By Anita Thompson

“The reading of all good books is like conversation 
with the fi nest men of the past centuries.” 

-Descartes
The fi rst meeting of book club for this season will be 

on December 7 at 3:00 p.m. at Anita Thompson’s. We will 
meet and discuss any interesting books we have read over the 
summer and get books to read and discuss in January. Treats 
will be provided and there is always interesting discussion. 
All who enjoy reading are welcome, it’s always a good time, 
with a great bunch of women.
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Honoring Our Veterans!
by Cathy Jageler 

We had a wonderful crowd of veterans and their loved ones. Lead in 
prayer by Dave Duncan. Boy Scout Troop #755 displayed our fl ags for 
each branch. It was nice to see those young men enjoying and respecting 
our Military.  

We thank Brian O’Brien for a great job as our Master of Ceremonies. 
As tradition goes, Sylvia Klonglan accompanied our National Anthem on 
the piano. After a turn back in time with a Bob Hope tribute video, we had 
a fun sing-a-long lead by Linda Hooser, Joyce Cullen and Evans Benz.  

Our Missing Man Table was displayed by Red and Bea Westall and the 
story behind it was read by Brian. Becky, from our quilt club, designed 
our black chair cover and doesn’t know it yet, but we need fi ve more next 
year. Julian M. displayed his Military hats and gave fi ve free ones to the 
eldest men in our crowd. Rachelle had a very respectful display of custom 
designed shadowboxes for your medals, photos, dog tags, etc. to preserve 
your unforgettable memories.  Thank you to ALL who have served.

Fund Raising
By Charlene Grande

Fundraising is having a Santa’s Workshop on 
December the 9th at Farnsworth Hall from 10:00 a.m. 
to 2:00 p.m. Bring your non-Kee Card-holder friends 
to see all the crafts and artisan wares for sale. 

Our famous Bake Sale will be there. We will also 
have a concession stand where you can get a hot dog, 
chips and a drink special for only $4.00; or a doughnut 
and coff ee special for only $2.00. 

Come and get some Christmas shopping done, have 
a hot dog and meet some new friends.

The Halloween Party was great, food was good and 
the fun ran high. The winners were:

Loretta Pajack for Bingo
Bob Gillett for Cheese ball guessing
Linda Roujon for Marshmallows in a cup
Cynthia Gillett for Best decorated pumpkin

Jill Holleque for the winner of Golf
I hope next year’s party will have more people, so 

come and support your Communities Fundraising and 
Entertainment Committees. We’re here for you and 
trying new things, please come and support us.

On January 14 from 4:00 to 7:30 p.m., Fundraising 
will have a Murder Mystery Dinner at Farnsworth 
Hall. We would like you to participate in the fun, but 
there will be a limited number of participants. 

If you want to be in the game, when you get your 
tickets tell the offi  ce personnel that you want to be in 
the game and they will put a GP on your ticket. When 
you arrive at the door you will get your instructions for 
the game. Come enjoy the game and have some great 
food. Tickets are a $20.00 donation – get  them fast for 
they will go fast.
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Clubs/Sports

SCOTT WALDRON
5758 E. Marlin Place Mesa, 85215

scottwaldron53@gmail.com / 602-531-4339

References, Licensed, Bonded and Insured

SPECIALIZING IN:

• Custom Homes

• Additions

• Remodeling

• Commercial Work

• Conventional Framing

• ICF Homes and Foundations

• Decks, Kitchens and Baths

• Concrete to Finish Work

Minnesota Potlucks
By Andrea Hill

Hello Minne-snow-tans!  We had a lovely fi rst potluck on 
November 9. We all shared “what we did on our summer 
vacation.”  Just like the old days when we were in school, eh?  
Just so you know, you don’t have to be a summer resident of 
Minnesota to come to our potlucks.  I moved away when I 
was 22 years old (not all that long ago) and have not lived 
there since. And my husband, Joe, is from Nebraska, for 
which we off er acceptance. So do come! They are at Read 
Hall the 2nd Thursday each month.  We are going to open 
the doors at 5:15 p.m. – this is a slight change but needed so 
there is time to get set up. And dinner is around 5:30. 

Bring your own utensils and a dish to serve 8 – 10 people.  
Coff ee and tea are provided.  Here is my number and 
email if you have any questions.  See you there on these 
dates:  December 14, January 11, February 8 and March 8.  
Don’t know yet about April.  Andrea Hill, 720-320-9293, 
andreahill63@gmail.com.

Montana Bruch
If you’re from the Big Sky Country and would love to 

connect with other Montanans, join us for Montana Brunch 
at the Golden Corral. We meet the third Wednesday each 
month from 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. beginning in November 
and ending in April, on November 15, December 20, 
January 17 2018, February 21, March 21 and April 18.  

Golden Corral is at, 1868 N. Power Road. RSVP to 
Christine at 480-854-0707 to join in the big fun!

WISCONSIN COFFEE
Donna Hopp 

Come join the Wisconsin members that supports our 
Dreamland Villa Community. Join the group on the fi rst 
Tuesday of each month through May at John’s Villa at 9:00 
a.m.  For November there were 11 that attended. If interested, 
you may have a hot breakfast or just a hot cup of coff ee and 
socialize. The group will meet on December 5th. Merry 
Christmas to all and a Happy New Year!

Fun Time Ceramics
By Barb Sherer

It must be getting cold up 
north, because the license plates 
are changing. Welcome back 
everyone, we’ve missed you. 

We’re trying to fi nd the coff ee 
pot to replace the ice water 
we’ve been imbibing in since 
you left. With the holidays near, 
we may fi nd a few cookies to 
help celebrate (just remember to 
break them before eating so the 
calories fall out).  

Christmas will soon be here. We 
have a large selection of Christmas/winter items on the shelves 
to select from. You can paint them to match your holiday décor. 
We’ve added sixteen new colors to our paint shelves. If you have 
pieces you’ve purchased elsewhere, bring them with you and visit 
while you work.  

There are so many clubs and activities to choose between, it’s 
diffi  cult to select just one. We are so lucky in Dreamland Villa, 
we don’t have to pick only one. We can become involved in as 
many diff erent activities as we have energy and time for. We hope 
you’ll spend some time with us in ceramics.

If you live in Dreamland Villa, use of the facility is covered 
by payment of your annual fee (since you pay it, you might 
as well reap the benefi ts). If you don’t live in Dreamland 
Villa, just stop by the office and pay the monthly fee to take 
advantage of the opportunity to create a one of a kind art work. 
We’re here, scraping, cleaning, staining, glazing, painting and 
firing from 9 a.m. until noon every Tuesday and Thursday 
(except holidays). G et out of the house and come join us.

Fused Glass
by Katie & Dave Senke

If you haven’t already, we 
would like to invite you to stop 
in Room R-7 and see what we 
are doing in fused glass.  We 
would love to teach you all the 
aspects of making beautiful and 
fun fused glass projects. 

We are there Mondays 
and Wednesday 9:30 a.m.to12:00 

noon and 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. We teach new members 
whenever they come in; there is no special time for classes. 
Stop in and we will be more than happy to help you learn this 
fun hobby. There is no fee for the class. We charge only for the 
glass you use and fi ring your project.

We have included a 
couple of pictures of 
 projects that were created 
in room R-7.
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Dreamland Tuesday Bowling League
By  Cyn Munday

Happy Holidays! Winter League began Tuesday, Nov. 7th! 
We have moved to our new alleys located at Brunswick 
Lanes 1754 W Southern Ave, Mesa, AZ 85202. Time has 
changed to start 12:00 p.m. with a little time for business and 
practice before we begin.

We would like to encourage anyone who thinks they may 
be interested in bowling in the winter league. We really, 
really need at least 2 women but want to encourage anyone. 
If you are in doubt you could sign in as a substitute and 
always change to a full time bowler. Hope you will consider 
joining our league. Now is a good time to meet some very 
friendly folks and have some fun bowling at the same time!

Top 10 for October
10/3   Richard Lower 641, Darwin Becker 616, Joanne Spohr 

599, Cyn Munday 595, Mike Mehlhaff  595, Linda Sandell 580, 
Faye Thoma 580, Rick Holleran 572, Jerry Sarver 572 10/10   
Linda Sandell 660, Jack Cregar 658, Faye Thoma 653, Bill 
Sandell 646, Charles Schagene 645, Dee Barkman 618, Vonita 
Hinton 618, Rich Lower 615, Sue Barney 608, Joanne Spohr 608 
10/17   Sue Barney 673, Harry Cole 653, Larry Ressa 641, Russ 
Poynter 635, Bill Sandell 627, Jim seamandel 627, Rick Holleran 
623, Linda Sandell 619, Don Lindenmoyer 609, Vonita Hinton 
609 10/24  Larry Ressa 691, Dakota Moris-Terry 688, Richard 
Lower 647, Rachel Willett 643, Ervin Gilbert 642, Mike Mehlhaff  
641, Bob Dobbins 631, Gerry Markham 622,  Bill Sandell 616, 
Jim Seamandel 616 10/31   Jerry Sarver 809, Gerry Markham 
797, Rich Lower 796, Jack Cregar 758, Linda Sandell 754, Don 
Goodroe 753, Ervin Gilbert 752, Larry Ressa 752, Bea Westall 
752, Russ Poynter 747

Richard Lower had a 300 game...  Congratulations...
Splits picked up in October.

Dan Jenkins 6-7-10, Joanne 
Spohr 3-5, Gerry Markham 
3-10, Harry Cole 4-5, & 6-7-9-
10, Cyn Munday 6-7-10, Jack 
Cregar 4-7-10, Eula Dobbins 
3-9-10, Don Lindenmoyer 
4-5, Faye Thoma 3-10, Dee 
Barkman 3-10, Larry Ressa 
3-6-7-10, Carolyn Taylor 
3-10, Vonita Hinton 2-7, 
Linda Sandell 3-10, 9-10, 
Early Winn 6-10, 7-6, 6-10-
7, Bill Sandell 3-10, Nancy 
Cole 3-10, Cyn Munday 4-7-
9, Urs Peterson 3-10,, Carolyn 
Taylor 3-10, Larry Ressa 
3-10, Linda Sandell 3-8-10, 
Darlene Poynter 3-10, 5-6,  
Russ Poynter 5-7, Charles 
Schagene 2-7, Harry Cole 5-7, 
Nancy Cole 5-10, Sue Barney 
3-6-7-10, Don Lindenmoyer 
2-7-8,, Rachel Willett 4-7, 
Nancy Cole 4-5,  Harry Cole 

3-10, Julie Hyink 3-10, Joanne Spohr 2-7-8, Art Barkman 
3-10, Gerry Markham 9-10, Steve Duncan 4-5-7, Mary 
Kloeckner 6-7-10, Urs Peterson 3-10, Gerry Markham 3-10

Only $9.00 per person for 3 games and prizes and awards 
at end of league in March.   This is a great way to get to know 
others and have a little fun too. 

If you need more information call Darlene 480-330-7640.

Richard Lower bowled a 
300 game!

Computer Club
By Kay Hawbaker

The Computer Club’s main mission is to be a forum for 
members to share and to help each other learn more about 
device technology, whether it is Windows computers, 
Android phones and tablets, or iPhone and iPads. The Board 
is asking all residents to consider sharing with others. It is a 
good way to meet neighbors and make new friends as well as 
learn more about the rapidly advancing technology.   

Mike Long was the speaker at the November 1, meeting. 
He is a seasoned technology professional and has worked 
on Wall Street as a VP of Operations for National Discount 
Brokers (NDB.com), an online brokerage fi rm, as well as the 
highly respected law fi rm of Milbank, Tweed, Hadley and 
McCloy, and the world-renowned Fuji Bank.  

Mr. Long talked about how computer security issues are 
becoming increasingly important in this day and age and 
indicated that, “It is going to get worse.” This is especially 
true for the senior population who often fall victim to 
scammers and computer hackers. Seniors are often targeted 
by “the bad guys” as Mike puts it. According to Mr. Long, 
seniors are most at risk when they do not have their computers 
serviced on a regular basis. As he states it, “computers are not 
toasters.” They need regular tune-ups, much like a car does. 
Once your computer is hacked it can be diffi  cult and/or costly 
to restore the operating system. 

Mr. Long said that popular computer antivirus software 
such as McAfee, Norton and Kaspersky can no longer be 
relied on to maintain computer security on most systems.  
Mr. Long recommends using Windows Defender for all 
Windows-based software and Avast for all Apple-based 
software. CCleaner is also an excellent product for cleaning 
web browsers on both Windows and Apple based software 
and can be downloaded to a cell phone for those who use 
their phones to do a lot of web based searches. Malwarebytes 
is another product that Mr. Long recommended installing on 
Apple and Windows-based computers. These programs can 
be downloaded for free.    

Mike is highly regarded by residents throughout retirement 
communities, and is an engaging and dynamic speaker. 
Advanced IT Solutions is a computer repair shop located at 
Baseline and Val Vista in Mesa.

John Ahrens continues to send the Monthly Calendars by 
email to computer club members. You will see that it is a 
Dreamland computer club address. You can also check the 
calendar on the Computer Club door. Copies of the calendar 
are available in the Computer Club room and also in the 
Dreamland Villa Main Offi  ce. But even easier is to go online 
to www.dreamlandvilla.org and check for all the scheduled 
events. When you go to “Current Events” on the left side and 
click on it, you’ll be linked to all the calendars.

Dreamland Villa Quilting Club
by Becky Lamson

Our photo this month is of a quilt 
top in progress that will be donated 
to the main club’s entertainment 
committee for a door prize at one of 
their activities in 2018.

By the time you read this we will 
have had the raffl  e drawing for the 
“Moon over Glacier Bay” quilt. Next 
month I will publish the winner.

During December the quilt club 
will only meet on the 7th and 
14th.  On the 14th we will have our 

Christmas potluck and white elephant 
gift exchange.  We will resume our 
weekly meetings on January 4, 2018 
at Read Hall with elections of offi  cers 
for the New Year.

We meet weekly (excluding 
December 21st and 28th) on Thursday 
afternoon 1:00 to 3:00 pm at Read 
Hall.  New and prospective members 
are always welcome. Bring a project 
to work on or help with one of the 
clubs group projects.
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 Dreamland Villa 
Hikers

by Ward Jennings
The Dreamland Villa 

Hiking Group’s schedule for 
2017-2018 is available at 
the website DreamlandVilla.
org.  We hike each Monday, 
departing at 8:00 a.m. from 
the Farnsworth Hall parking 
lot near the west side Bocci 
Ball courts. 

Click on Clubs & 
Activities, scroll down to Outdoor Activities, then the 
Hiking Group to see the Hiking Schedule for 2017-2018 and 
a collage of pictures. Even if you do not hike, the hiking 
group’s web pages have 
some awesome pictures of 
the places we have hiked in 
Arizona!

If you are a new to the 
Dreamland Villa Hiking 
Group, please print out and 
complete the Hiking Waiver 
form. Our goal is to hike at 
a pace comfortable for the 
group that is hiking with us 
on any particular hiking day.

For more information 
about a hike, please send 
an email to dvccoutdoors@
gmail.com.

Dreamland Ladies 
Golf

by Kay Hawbaker
The league held the fi rst general 

meeting on October 25, 2017, at the 
Golden Corral Luncheon. There was a 
good turn out and a lively discussion.

President Alice Laswell reported 
that she will continuing to collect 
$1.00 for the “play of the day”. 

Winners are announced at the March Awards Presentation.
After suggestions, it was decided that the Christmas 

Luncheon would be held on Friday, December 15 at 11:30 
at Rochester’s at the Sunland Village. A motion was made 
that the club pay to cater the Awards Luncheon in March 
and that the Christmas Luncheon would be a set amount 
with a limited menu paid by each person who planned to 
attend. The second general meeting will be held during the 
Christmas Luncheon.

The third general meeting will be held at noon on March 
1, 2017, at the Royal Palms club house patio with regular 
golf following . 

The League plays each Thursday afternoon (the holiday 
week in December is optional) until the end of the season. 
February is Tournament Time. To establish a handicap for 
the tournament, a player must have four cards submitted to 
qualify for the tournament. But members from last year can 
use games from last year to determine handicaps. For the 
Tournament, a member must play at least three out of the 
four Thursdays in February.  

Our dues are $20.00 for the season. The league welcomes 
new members, so contact Kay Hawbaker if you are interested 
in joining the league.

WET PAINT
by Alicia Short

NEW THIS YEAR – POLYMER CLAY AND A CRAFT 
CLASS

 Kathy Robinson will be 
off ering a beginners’ polymer 
clay class on Thursday 
afternoons. Students will learn 
cane work and use it to make 
beads. Other polymer clay 
projects are planned.  Polymer 
clay can be made into jewelry, 
small statues, and other 
projects. Clay and tools will be 
provided.

Also being off ered is a 
craft class that will feature 
decorating a cigar box, air dry 
clay projects and several paper 
craft items such as a paper 
bird mobile, paper Christmas 
ornaments, stars, snow fl akes 
and iris folding Christmas card. 
Materials will be provided. A complete description of the craft class 
will be posted on the Art Room window. So stop by and check it 
out.

November and December classes have started.  And we are 
looking forward to having more of our winter visitors and year 
around residence back in class.  

JANUARY/FEBRUARY CLASS SCHEDULE: - 7 weeks
January 8 -  Ila Wandtke will hold an open painting class on 

Monday afternoons, 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.  January 9 - Alicia Short will 
hold any media class on Tuesday afternoons, 1 p.m. to 4 p.m.

January 10 - Craft class on Wednesday afternoons 1 p.m. – 4 
p.m., with Alicia Short

January 11 – Polymer Clay on Thursday afternoons 1 p.m. to 4 
p.m. with Kathy Robinson 

We would like to encourage other craft teachers to contact us 
about the possibility of off ering a class too. Please get in touch 
with Ila Wandtke or Alicia Short. We are in the directory.

Registration for January/February classes will be held on 
Thursday morning, December 28, from 9:30 a.m. to 11:30 
a.m. in the Art Room. Prices are $35 for DVRC members 
and $60 for non-members. The craft classes will have an 
additional materials fee.  

Congratulations to Ruth Cline, one of our long time art 
students.  This summer she won four blue ribbons, and the 
Edward Jones Award at the Hamilton County Fair in Iowa.

Woodshop
Ron Wilson

The winter visitors are returning 
to the valley so we should have a 
full complement of monitors for the 
Woodshop. This means that the wood 
shop will be open Monday through 
Friday, both in the morning and in the 
afternoon, so bring your projects. We 
are still working to get the shop open 
on Saturdays as well.

The woodshop monitors continue 
to help DVRC with projects; Don 
Goodroe again helped with a project 
making coffi  n  storage boxes that 
makes easier access to storage space 
under the stage at Farnsworth Hall. 
Dan Gee made a white picket fence 
that extends across the stage at 
Farnsworth hall. 

A couple of the monitors are 
donating one of their crafts to be sold 
in the December Craft Show, proceeds 
going into the DVRC general fund. 
The woodshop crew will also be 
displaying their crafts that will be for 
sale at the craft fair. Lanny Collins 
recently made this beautiful pizza 

peel and laminated bowl.  Ron made 
the cutting board and hot pad both 
will be off ered at the Craft Show. 



by Lew Hooser
Betty Mosier, a longtime member of the Help Services 

Board of Directors and author of our monthly article that 

appeared in the Dreamland Villa Citizen and the Velda 
Rose Estates News Letter, passed away on Friday, October 
27th. Betty had served as a Help Services Board member 
since 2000. For a number of those years she served as 
Assistant Secretary. Also, during that time she served as 
the Chairperson of the Memorials Committee and the 
Publicity Committee and as a member of the Exercycles 
Committee. But she has done much more than that. Not 
only did Betty maintain our historical records but she, with 
the help of some others, completely redid them for our 40th 
Anniversary celebration. Recently she helped revamp our 
Memorial Donation Account procedures. And she has been 
an inspiration as we undertook various face-lifting activities 
at our offi  ce and warehouse. Betty recognized that change 
is inevitable and, despite her years, accepted the challenge. 
“I give up” was not part of her vocabulary.

Betty retired from the Help Services Board in March 

2015. As a tribute to her devoted service and contributions 
to Help Services, the Board of Directors presented Betty 
with a Certifi cate of Recognition recognizing her many 
contributions and conferred on her the title of Honorary 
Member of the Board of Directors. That didn’t stop her 
involvement though. Right up until she recently sold 
her house in Dreamland Villa and moved to the Legacy 
Retirement Residence, she remained involved as a Monitor 
and active on the Memorial Committee. We’ll miss you 
Betty.

It is with a heavy heart that we say good bye to a dear 
friend and fellow volunteer. A little more business to do. 
Remember the blood pressure clinic is open on Mondays 
from 9:00 a.m. to noon. We are open Monday through 
Friday, 9: 00 a.m. to noon, and open on Saturday 9:00 a.m. 
to noon. Our new webpage is www.HelpServicesInc.org. 
Stay cool, and of course, until next tim e.

Singles Club
by Lois DeLong

Our activities for November included a road trip to Globe 
and Besh Ba Gowah Archaeological Park, a night of jazz at 
The Nash in Phoenix, a visit to the Hale Theatre for the musical 
“Meet Me in St. Louis,” and a picnic at Red Mountain Park.  

For our dining pleasure, we had breakfast at Crackers & Co, 
lunch at the Outback Steakhouse, and dinner at Vito’s Italian 
Restaurant. Our casino trip of the month was Mazatzal Casino 
in Payson. In addition, the Games, Grub & Gab card players 
met to play Hand and Foot.   

The next potluck will be Tuesday, December 5, 6:00 p.m. 
at Read Hall. Our meetings are scheduled for Wednesday, 
December 13 and Wednesday, December 27, 9:30 a.m. at 
Read Hall.    

Our Christmas party will be on Saturday, December 9, 2:00 
p.m. at Read Hall.  Per our usual custom, each member is 
asked to bring a stuff ed animal or toy to be delivered to the 
Fire Department for distribution to children in need.   

 Upcoming activities include the Duttons, Arizona Opry 
and the Rhythm Cats. If you like to play cards, attend plays 
or concerts, take road trips, or are interested in any of the 
activities of the Singles Club, stop by one of our meetings or 
our potluck. Maybe you’ll decide to join us.

Poker and
Texas Hold ‘Em

By Jerry Hopp
Looking for players.  We play Texas Hold ‘em 

Tuesday nights at 6:00 sharp.  On Fridays at 10:30 
a.m. to 2:00 p.m. we play 5-cent poker. If you are a 
member of DVRC come and join us on Tuesday or 
Friday or both days in the poker room at DVRC R 8.  
Questions?  Please call Jerry at 715-630-4151.  It’s a 
great way to meet new people.





   

DECEMBER WEEKLY ACTIVITESDECEMBER WEEKLY ACTIVITES

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

DAILY EVENTS MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

MON THRU FRI

HELP SERVICES
9:00-Noon  HS

Lapidary  
8:00 a.m. –11:30 
R6

Woodshop
9:00-11:00 am
1:00-3:00 pm  R-10

Pickleball          
8:00 R-O

Fused Glass       
9:30-Noon R-7

Shuffl  eboard
9:30 R-O

Computer – Photo
9:00 – 10:30 R-9

Aquacise
1:15 R-O

Card Hand & Foot
1:00 R

Art Class                 
1:00 pm R

Fused Glass
1:00-3:00 pm R

Cribbage
7:00                         R

Computer (2nd & 4th)
6:30 pm               R-9

Bocce Ball
9:00 F-O

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Tai Chi
8:30-9:30 R

Computer -Androids
  2nd& 4th  Tues.
9:00 – 10:30 R-9

Aquacise
1:15                      R-O

Bowling
12:00                     O

Wood Carving
1:00-3:00              R-7

Art Class
1:00 pm                R-5

Texas Hold-Em
6:00                       R-8

Line Dancing
6:00 -8:00             F

Pickleball          
8:00 R-O

Fused Glass       
9:30-Noon R-7     

Shuffl  eboard
9:30 R-O

Library
10:00-Noon L

Computer Genealogy
2nd, 3rd & 4th Wed R-9

Aquacise
1:15 R-O

Art/Craft Class
1:00 pm R-5

Library
1:00-3:00 pm L
1st 2nd 3rd Wed

Wist & Euchre
1:00 R

Fused Glass
1:00-3:00 pm R

Library 
3rd Wed 4-6 pm L

Tai Chi
5:00- 6:00 R

Bocce Ball
9:00 F-O

Fun Time Ceramics
9:00-Noon R-7

Tai Chi
8:30- 9:30 R

Card Bingo
10:00 R

Quilting Club
1:00 – 3:00 R

Ladies Golf
12:30          Royal Palms

 
Art Class
Polymer Clay
1:00-4:00 pm R-5

Pickleball          
8:00 R-O

Shuffl  eboard
9:30 R-O

Computer –iPhones
9:00 – 10:30 R-9

5 cent Poker
10:30 R-8

Aquacise
1:15 R-O

Bridge  
1:00 R

“500”
7:00 R

Double Deck Pinochle   
7:00 R

Q/A Computer Club
9:00 R-9

Bocce Ball
9:00 F-O

Tai Chi                
9:30 R

Some activities will take Christmas week off. Please check with your favorite activity to see if it will be held the week of December 24.
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Cඅൾൺඇංඇ඀ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Carpet, Travertine& tile 

cleaning $25 per area carpet 
cleaning includes prespray, 
disinfecting, cleaning and 

rinse. Soft water used. 
No hard minerals are ever 

circulated through your 
carpet or padding. No 

residue cleaning just like the 
high priced franchises. .25 
cents per sq ft tile & grout 

or stone fl oor cleaning. 
Kitchen granite counter 
tops cleaning, polishing 
& sealing $125. Voted 

facebooks most popular 
tile & carpet cleaner in 
the east valley market. 

Facebook or website www.
noahscarpetandtilecleaning.

com for more specials on 
upholstery and window 

cleaning. 
480-671-6624

WINDOW CLEANING 
done the right way. It’s 

the details that make the 
diff erence.  Money back 
guarantee.  Call Brian at 

602-509-5152.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $20 
to $25 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

Hඈආൾ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
Certifi ed caregiver available 
for 2-8 hours transportation, 
running errands, cooking, 
cleaning and personal care 
excellent references and 
competitive rates robin 
moss@480-216-0051 

Keith’s Home Maintenance
No job too big. Interior &

exterior painting. Plumbing,
electrical, locks, drywall
repair, fi xtures, fl ooring,

carpentry and more. Call for
free estimate. 480-225-9187.

Alex’s Handyman, 
painting and drywall 

services.Exterior , interior 
painting,drywall,popcorn 
removal , patch repairs , 
texture matching,make 

readys,pressure washing 
,cabinet painting ,concrete 
coatings ,epoxys and other 
handyman work. Contact 

Alex  602-427-8358

Quality appliance repair 
at aff ordable prices. Family 
owned and operated. Ask 

about our 10% senior 
discount. Call Furrow 

Appliance Repair 
480-256-9735. 

Handyman Experts for all 
your Handy needs. Contact 
Jasen at 520-280-2428Light 

plumbing, electrical, and 
all small construction and 

Handy jobs. Specialize 
in epoxy fl oors and side 

walks, sheds, bath remodels 
and light roofi ng .Not a 
contractor, I am insured.

Steve’s Handy Company 
A Company You Can 

Rely On With over 
40 Years Experience. 
Electrical, Plumbing, 

Carpentry, Painting: Inside 
& Outside. Roof Coating 
with White Elastomeric 

rubberized roofi ng material. 
Miscellaneous Maintenance 
& Repairs. Not a licensed 
contractor. Fountain of the 

Sun resident. Free Estimates 
480-924-6858.

YOUR BACKYARD 
SPECIALIST – New 

concrete, patios, driveways 
and walks. Travertine 
pavers, block pavers. 

Masonry work, fences and 
block walls. Beautify your 
concrete with acrylic lace, 
acrylic paint coatings and 
artifi cial fl agstone. Gates 
installed or repaired. Area 

drains installed. Call for free 
estimate. Allen  

480-228-0834 Arizona Born.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl Siding & 
Trim, Seamless Raingutters-

30colors. Very Reliable-
Licensed & Bonded. ROC 

#114475 George – 
480-820-8711 

We love small jobs.

West Enterprises, LLC 
(d.b.a. East Valley Plumbing, 

LLC).  We are a family owned 
& operated plumbing company 
with over 30 years’ experience 

providing Customers with 
qualifi ed, personalized service 

with Integrity. Specializing 
in Electronic Leak Detection, 
Slab Leaks, Sewer & Drain 

Service, Water Service Repair, 
Trenchless Excavation, Water 
Heaters, Tankless Technology, 

Toilets, Faucets, Garbage 
Disposals, Fixtures and much 

more! We off er Free Estimates, 
Cash Pay & Senior Discounts 

and all Work is Warranted. Call 
480-255-7325.

Home Pro
Kitchen & Bath Specialist. 

Do it all, large & small. 
Serving your community for 
20 years. References upon 

request. Discount for seniors 
& vets. Call Gary 

480-330-3131.

Mel’s Handyman Services  
Expert painting, drywall, 
stucco repair, plumbing, 
water heater installation, 

electrical, carpentry.  
Careful, courteous, and 

professional. Available year 
round. 602-565-2993.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning & 
Heating Service Only $18.95 
for a complete heating system 
check-up. Includes 20 point 
check plus service complete 

unit. Expert service and 
repairs or unit replacement. 

Licensed & Bonded.
480-966-7794 or 602-579-1012.

Valley Lawn Sprinkler Co. 
Established 1970 Install/repair: 

Drip systems, sprinklers, 
valves, timers, landscape and 
Malibu lighting. Underground 
valve and wire locating. Free 

estimates and
professional evaluation of 

sprinkler systems.
Call Don Shinke 
480-969-0117 or 
480-215-6134.

Full Service Irrigation 
Repair and Installation Drip 

system specialists, valves, 
timers, leaks, seasonal system 
checks, 2 year warranty, free 

estimates. ROC#243662. 
Licensed-Bonded-Insured. 

www.ifi xsprinklers.com Mike 
480-233-1009.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert  
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water 

leaks. Licensed & Bonded. 
480-966-7794 or 
602-579-1012.

RWB Plumbing, Inc.
Plumber. Licensed, Bonded, 

Insured. ROC#178767.  
rwbplumbinginc.com Call 

480-332-1457.

Dumping Dave
I haul it all. Yard debris, 

junk, appliances, furniture, 
home cleanouts. Whatever 
you need cleaned up and 
hauled away. Dependable 

and Honest. I’m a Mesa 6th 
grade teacher working his 

2nd job. Dave 
480-369-5182.

New Coatings OR Remove 
Old Coatings 
Epoxy, Flake,

Flagstone & Stain
ALWAYS FREE ESTIMATES 

– ROC165692
Monthly Discounted Specials 

at  amazoncoatings.com
BBB Member –
15+ yrs in Mesa
480-890-1141

Lൺඇൽඌർൺඉංඇ඀
Designing Arizona 

Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair, 

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 

for Seniors. A+ rating 
with The Better Business 

Bureau. Perfect record with 
the Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured.

Free estimates: 
480-380-9966.

Cඈආඉඎඍൾඋ Sൾඋඏංർൾඌ
A+ Computer Services. PC/

Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc 

480-277-1313.

Pൺංඇඍංඇ඀
TOM the PAINTER . Over 
10 years as Farnsworth’s top 
painter. I am now available to 
paint the interior or exterior 
of your home with the same 

quality and craftsmanship that 
Farnsworth has provided for 
an economical price. Call for 
free estimates. 602-571-9014 

roc #280369

ROBAK PAINTING 
SERVICE Exterior, Interior 

painting. Small Jobs OK. 
Bathroom and Kitchen cabinet 
painting. Wallpaper removal, 
paint popcorn ceilings. Senior 

Discounts. ROC LIC # 
104337, bonded/insured. Call 
Frank 480-586-1090 or 480-
981-6868 for free estimates 

and color consultation.

Mel Thompson Painting
We do it all! Interior, exterior 
painting, wallpaper removal, 

dryeall repair, popcorn ceiling 
removal and more Over 40 
years experience. Call for a 
free bid. Mel 480-983-0585. 
Licensed, Bonded, Insured.

Mංඌർൾඅඅൺඇൾඈඎඌ
LOCKSMITH

Who has your keys? Want to 
re-key your home? Locked 

yourself out? Need help 
installing new locks? Give me 
a call. Local locksmith with 

reasonable rates. Mark 
480-225-0284

Holiday Season Craft & 
Vendor Fair,  Dec 3rd, 

1:00-6:00, Sunland Springs 
Vlg, Santan Center, 2820 S 
Springwood Blvd, Mesa, 35 
+ Vendors  AZ Street Dogs 
will be there to feed you if 

you get hungry.

BALTIMORE STREET
CARE HOME

Professional and Compassionate

MEMORY CARE
24 HR SUPERVISION

Home-Like Environment
Fully Furnished Private Rooms

SERVICE OFFERED:
• Bathing
• Dressing
• Housekeeping
• Meals

• Medication 
Administration

• Activities
• Games

Reasonably Priced • Close-By
For More Information Call

(480) 361-9007
5402 E. Baltimore St., Mesa 85205

(Near Higley and University Ave.)
www.baltimorestreetcarehome.com

~Contractor Ludwig the Handyman LLC
Commercial and Residential
Roofing – Stucco – Drywall – Remodel – Rebuild 
Tile – Plumbing – Painting – Concrete – etc.
ROC 276132

~LH Quality Home Inspection LLC
Commercial and Residential
Home and Termite Inspection
58350

~LH Pest Control
Termite – Ants – Scorpion – Spiders – etc.
Bee Removal – Rodents Removal – 
Termite Treatments 
150262

We do it all. 
All Businesses under one Ownership

We are Licensed, Certified and Bonded

Home 480-288-1685   Cell 480-225-8793

Classifi ed Ads
Cost for a 

classifi ed ad is $18 
for 30 words or 
less.  Add a box 

for only $2.
480-361-4431

READER NOTICE: Under Arizona 
law, all residential and commercial 

contractors are required to be 
licensed by the state unless they 

fall under the handyman exemption 
for projects which require no 

building permit and are less than 
$1000 for the total contract price. 

In addition, homeowners using 
licensed residential contractors 

may have access to the Residential 
Contractors Recovery Fund if  the 

contractor is unable and/r unwilling 
to perform the job and if  alternative 

dispute resolutions available through 
the Registrar are unsuccessful. 

For m ore information or to verify 
the license status of  an Arizona 

contractor, call (602) 542-1525, (888) 
271-9286 (toll-free outside Maricopa 
County) or visit www.rc.state.az.us.

Classifi ed Ads
Cost for a classifi ed ad is 
$18 for 30 words or less.  
Add a box for only $2.
480-361-4431
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Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each 

group.  Deadline notice is due in 
the offi ce by the 5th of each month.

Are you thinking of selling your home? Are you 
dreading having to deal with strangers walking 
through your home? Are you concerned about get-
ting the paperwork correct? Hiring a professional 
REALTOR© (Bob Russell) can take away most of 
the challenges of selling. A great REALTOR© is al-
ways worth more than the commission they charge 
just like a great doctor or accountant. You want to 
deal with one of the best agents in your market-
place. To do this, you must be able to distinguish 
the average agent from the great one. If I were hir-
ing an agent to sell my home today, I would require 
that they: 

1. Understand your time table 
You will be moving your family to a new home. 
Whether the move revolves around health issues or 
the start of a new job, your task could be made eas-
ier with an experienced REALTOR©. This REAL-
TOR® appreciates your timetables and concerns.  

2. Remove the challenges 

Is 

It is imperative that your REALTOR® know how to 
handle the challenges that will arise. A REAL-
TOR’S© ability to negotiate is critical in this market. 
Remember: If you have a real estate agent who 
was weak in negotiating with you on the parts of 
the listing contract that were most important to 
them (commission, length, etc.), don’t expect them 
to turn into super-agent when they are negotiating 
for you with a buyer. 

3. Help with the relocation  
If you haven’t yet picked your new home, make 
sure the REALTOR© is capable and willing to help 
you. The coordination of the move is crucial. You 
need a REALTOR©

 who is also familiar with com-
pleting many transactions long distance when the 
current owner is out of state and is unable to re-
turn to sign documents.  

4. Ask for their written marketing plan. 
You are moving on with your life in some way and 

Bob Russell GRI, Bldg. 1, Suite 101, 2680 S Val Vista Dr., Gilbert, AZ 85295 
  

Disclaimer: Robert (Bob) Russell is solely responsible for content. HomeSmart. LLC and its Affiliates are not bound by any statements, promises or guarantees made by Robert (Bob) Russell. 

480-748-1279

5 More Things You Need to Know 
this REALTOR© knows your reasons to move are 
important. That’s why Bob Russell created these 
proprietary written marketing plans: Guarantees, a 
56 Phase No Risk Home Marketing Plan, a First Six 
Week Marketing Plan (if needed) and the 1 Day List-
ing Agreement, all will be  applied/modified as 
needed to insure the successful sale of your home.  
 5. Always in touch  
If they discover something that needs to be done to 
attain your goal (i.e. price correction, repair, remov-
ing clutter), insist they have the courage to inform 
you. Make sure you let your REALTOR© know 
what you and your family expect from them. And 
interview more than one REALTOR© or agent to 

serve your needs. You should feel comfortable to 
ask questions throughout the selling process AND 
receive answers! Call Bob Russell at 480-748-1279 
for a private, in-home consultation to see how your 
needs can be met or to preview his marketing plans. 

bobrussell@hsmove.com 
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6:30pm F 
Board of Directors – Study 
Session

6:00pm F
Line Dancing

6:00pm R
Singles Group Pot Luck

1:00 – 3:00pm F 
Country Jam Session

7:30 – 9:00 am R 
Coff ee Social

10:00 – 2:00 F 
Santa’s Workshop Sale

4:30 – 6:00pm F 
Sentimental Christmas Show

6:30pm F 
Board of Directors –
Board Meeting

6:00pm F 
Line Dancing

9:30am R 
Singles Meeting

1:00 – 3:00pm F 
Country Jam Session

5:15 p.m. R 
Minnesota Potluck 

12:30 – 3:00pm F 
Polka Jam

7:30-9:30am F 
Pancake Breakfast

6:00pm F 
Line Dancing

1:00 – 3:00pm F 
Country Jam Session

5:30pm F 
Monthly Pot Luck

7:30 – 9:00 am R 
Coff ee Social

9:30am R 
Singles Meeting

1:00 – 3:00pm F 
Country Jam Session



For more than 50 years, the Farnsworth family has been serving the needs 
of seniors in the east valley.  Now, with a new generation of family members 
involved with seniors, the family is poised to meet the ever-increasing needs 

and population of those entering a wonderful time of their lives.

SunlandSprings.com
Baseline & Signal Butte in Mesa     

480-422-3592  
Hours:  Monday - Saturday: 9AM - 5:30PM • Closed Sunday

Since 1958 the East Valley’s Premier Active Adult Community.

A 900 acre master-planned community featuring single 
family homes, townhomes and condos, with an array of 

state-of-the-art recreational and social amenities. 

Assisted Living & Memory Care

TheSummitAZ.com
2415 S. Signal Butte Rd. • Mesa, AZ 85209     

480-907-5588  
In the shadows of the majestic Superstition Mountains

A unique senior living community for those needing 
assistance and memory care needs in the tradition of 

excellence established by the Farnsworth family.

Located at the Sunland Springs Village Sales Office

SpringsRealtyAz.com
2233 S. Springwood Blvd. • Mesa, AZ 85209 

480.373.8755
info@springsrealtyaz.com  

Offering real estate, property management, and 
investment solutions for those looking to buy 
and/or sell in the Arizona real estate market. 

SunlandHomeCareAZ.com
2351 S Signal Butte Rd. • Mesa, AZ 85209     

480-447-8893  
Peace of mind and comfort to those caring for a loved one in need

Providing one-on-one caregiving to assist with 
the activities of daily living for those who want 

to live in the comfort of their own home. 

Enhancing independence, dignity and quality of life

The Farnsworth Family 
of Senior Living Services. 

New Homes   •   Re-Sales   •   Assisted Living   •   In-Home Care


